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Background 
The South African National Blood Service (SANBS) Tissue Immunology Laboratories (TIL) in Gauteng and 
Pinetown are key role players in performing tissue compatibility testing for transplants since the 1970's. Using state 
of the art technology SANBS provides this service to the private and public health care sector as well as for the 
South African Bone Marrow Registry (SABMR). The tests currently performed are the CDC X match (T and B cell), 
Molecular Class I and II HLA typing on the patient and donor, HLA antibody analysis and identification on recipient's 
serum samples and the virtual cross matches. The aim of the 5-year retrospective review was to analyse laboratory 
data requests from January 2012 to December 2016 received for cadaver, related live (RLD) and bone marrow 
donor samples. 
 
Methods 
Retrospective descriptive review of laboratory data obtained from the Laboratory Information Systems (LIMS) and 
worksheets over the stated period. Data analysis presented includes: the number of cadaver donor screening 
requests, trends over time of transplant related laboratory tests at the 2 laboratories and a short description of how 
a high quality service is maintained. 
 
Results 
Over the study period 182 cadaver donor screening requests were received of which 80% were obtained from the 
private sector. The numbers were 6 fold higher in Gauteng vs KZN (average 36 vs 5 per annum). There was no 
significant trend over time. 
 
The annual pre-transplant screening requests for solid organs (mostly kidneys) increased over the years: HLA 
typing requests from 804 to 1091 and CDC X- matching from 254 to 609. In contrast, the HLA antibody requests 
indicated a downward trend from 1497 to 1020 per annum. 
 
HLA typing requests for the SABMR increased from 1282 in 2012 to 4388 in 2014 and decreased to 2589 in 2016 
which parallels the growth trends of the SABMR. 
 
Conclusion 
Laboratory testing is a key component of transplantation programs and the SANBS TILs continue to provide a 
reliable 24/7/365 service to the transplant community in both KZN and Gauteng as well as to the SABMR. 
 
There is a significant difference in the number of requests for pre-transplant tissue compatibility testing for cadaveric 
transplants in KZN and Gauteng. Overall there has been a year on year growth in testing volumes; however, closer 
collaboration with transplant teams would be beneficial. This would enhance reviewing of algorithms, allow 
discussion around post-transplant monitoring and addressing re-imbursement and cost efficiencies in comparison 
to clinical outcomes in the South African setting. To maintain a high quality testing facility, we have introduced 
equalization of work volumes across the 2 testing laboratories, commenced the TILs renovation project, of which 
the one in Gauteng is complete, introduced back-up instruments at both laboratories to mitigate risk, managed the 
implementation of testing platform and enhanced testing algorithms from serology through to Next Generation 
Sequencing and continuously trains staff to ensure knowledge maintenance and staff development. 
 


